NEWS FROM KNOCKHOLT PARISH COUNCIL

The Annual Parish Council Meeting was held in the Village Centre on Monday 14th May, the meeting started at 1945 hrs and we were joined by one parishioner. The meeting began with the election of our Chairman, Alan Hildrew and Vice Chairman Rita Radford, who were re-elected and made declarations of acceptance. Then followed a discussion of the Parish Council Committees, the terms of reference and their membership. The Committee memberships remain the same, as listed in the Parish News Primrose Pages. The Annual Accounting Statement for the Parish Annual Governance and Accountability Return were then approved and the internal auditor for 2018/19 was reappointed.
The salient points from the Committee reports, which covered exploring the benefits of our street lighting being converted to LED, after the initial outlay of converting them to LED, the running cost saving, over the years, could be considerable. Power and water provision for the football teams Portacabin and improving the car park at the Bowls Club were also ongoing. Fencing at the Pound is still being evaluated and the creation of a cycling track is an ongoing project.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Parish Councils compliance with GPDR (General Data Protection Regulation) which comes into law this month, was a major topic during the meeting. The regulations are far more stringent, on the storage and processing personal data. Our Clerk has done a sterling job deciphering the new legislation to ensure that the Parish Council is fully compliant. As Councillors we have now been issued with new e-mail addresses which are encrypted, all minutes will now be digitised and encrypted. Next month the shredder arrives, and the limited amount of historical personal data held by the council will be destroyed. All documents, communications and collaborations will then be digitised, encrypted and securely backed up. So, have I attended the last Parish Council meeting with paper documents?        
The next Council meeting is on Monday June 4th at 1945hrs in the Village Centre. It’s a public meeting and all parishioners are welcome. This article represents the personal view or the author. To view the approved minutes please visit the Parish Council website,  www.knockholtparish.co.uk 
Cllr. Steve Maines. 
 

 
